
Rene Stucky
Kansas Corporation Commission
Conservation Division
266 N. Main St., Ste. 220
Wichita, KS 67202-1513
Phone: (316) 337-6200

Jessica Skyfield, on behalf of Kansas Water
2400 W 76th St
Prairie Village, KS 66208
913-257-5602

Dear Rene Stucky,

Please deny JTC Oil Inc.'s application for injection authority at the Blunk I-10 and Blunk I-11 wells on 
Section 18, Township 17 South, Range 21 East in Franklin County.

Given the latitudinal coordinates of the proposed well (38.56, -95.12), the USGS Earthquake mapping tool 
shows there was an earthquake with a magnitude of 3.1 on March 23, 2007 with coordinates of 39.46, 
-95.34. This is a distance of ~16.1 miles. A 3.0 earthquake generates a maximum ground motion of 1 
millimeter (mm) at 100 km distance. This well is thus too close to an active seismic area.

Sensitive groundwater latitudinal and longitudinal coordinates to this well must be plotted on the "Sensitive 
Groundwater Areas" map made by the Kansas Corporation Commission and this information be made 
public before this permit can be granted.

Sincerely,
Jessica Skyfield

signed this 24Oct2017
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